

Minutes 11th April 2018

Held at Playford Operation Centre, Bishopstone Road, Davoren Park

1. **MEETING OPENED**: 6.35 pm

2. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES:

a. Ron Jones – Chairperson welcomed members and guest speaker Lyndall Bain.

PRESENT: Ron Jones – Chairperson, Geoff Pope, Betty Alberton, Coral Gooley, Robert Battye, Matthew Retallick, Pauline Frost, Darryl Bothe, John Amey, Allison Shaw, Cr Gay Smallwood-Smith, Cr. Jane Onuzans, Rino Pace (CoP), Alison Dwyer (RSA), Lyndall Bain (Director of Education), Police Officers – Ryan Stewart and David Vanderaa.

2.1 **APOLOGIES:** Shaun Barby, Shirley Harris, Brenda Larnio and Sergeant Nick Sipovac

3. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:

That the minutes of the meeting held 14th March 2018 at the Playford Operation Centre be accepted as a true and accurate record with the following correction; under reports section 9.2 last page remove: 'At the appropriate time write a letter informing new owners of Special School' to 'That the PACRG Chairman write to the developer of the old Smithfield Plains Primary School site letting them know our role within the PA development and the importance of community consultation in ensuring a cohesive overall approach in this zone'.

Moved: Matthew Retallick Seconded: Geoff Pope carried

4. BUSINESS ARISING:

- Ron: Letter to Davoren Park North & South Shops letter has been written.
- **Betty**: What time is noise permitted [waiting on return call from Council, reference is Number 454975]. Ron informed the meeting that Council is now the controlling body for noise control.

• **John**: Has is satisfied with response provided re: dust and vibration by civil works.

5. GUEST SPEAKERS:

Lyndall Bain - Director of Education

- Talked about her Education Director role for the Peachey Partnership
- Grew up in the area Gawler River, Gawler and worked in northern Adelaide most of her career
- First school taught at was Balaklava High in the late 1970's, then to Craigmore, Banksia Park (twice, including as Principal for 12 years), Para West Adult Campus and Gawler.
- First Principal of the Australian Science and Maths School at Flinders University
- Actively encouraged to take on the current role
- Responsible for 26 schools and pre-schools in Peachey and Salisbury
- 10 additional Education Directors have been appointed from 2018 (30 in total across SA)
- Lyndall listed names of schools involved in Peachey Partnership
- Ann Sims now appointed at long-term Principal of Northern Adelaide Senior College and Mr Kym Grant is the new Principal of Mark Oliphant College
- Learning Together (pre pre-school) at the Adelaide Northern Adelaide Senior College is included in her sites
- New school coming in 2023 for Birth to year 12. Have expressed the need for the new school to be sooner as the need is now.
- Local Education Team is based at Para Hills and Leading education outcomes is the core work through:
 - Ensuring ongoing improvements in student learning outcomes Professional learning for leaders
 - Excellence in teaching (Three core things how Australian Curriculum content is caught; use of data to track and monitor learning progress e.g. patterns in testing, strengths and weaknesses; Precise teaching based on the specific needs of learners)
- Spoke about NAPLAN and learning support systems including: Speech pathology; Occupation therapy; Psychology; Social Work.
- There are eight learning areas in the Australian Curriculum
- More and more information is now available for learners and families about what children and young people are learning and how they are progressing
- Positive increase in SACE results across Peachey with marks going across the range of C- to A+
- Years 1-3-5-7 are all showing upwards trends in overall results
- High commitment to learning and achieving by students, staff and families is important.

Questions were asked and answered during the presentation.

Darryl presented Lyndall with a certificate of appreciation.

Rino Pace – City of Playford Updates Peachey Road

- The commencement of this project commenced in 2012 and is nearing completion
- The last stage is expected to be completed by end of May/June subject to weather
- By the end of this financial year inclement weather has pushed out the completion date.
- Inclement weather includes rain and heat.

Webster Reserve

- Voting cards were given out to the attendees at the public consultation forum held on site on 30th January and asked to name their top 3 things they would like to do at a park
- Some of the items mentioned are; slides, BBQ, hiding, swings, water pools, paddling, trampoline and many more.

Next Step

- Items that will be included needs to fit in with the Council's Open Space Hierarchy and Budget
- Once concept design is completed, it will proceed to detailed design
- Tender for construction to occur early 2018/19 financial year

Eyre Sports Park

Stage 1

- Handed Oval 1 and clubrooms to Council.
- Sports to be played at Eyre are; Cricket Eyre Royals, Central District Rugby, Northern Wolves Soccer – all three clubs sit under the Eyre Sports Park Association.
- Rugby goals installed gecko cover installed

Stage 2

- Oval 2 roll out turf has commenced
- Soccer pitch 2 grass has been planted

Playford Bowling Club

- Roll out of synthetic turf commences next week
- This is the amalgamation of the former Munno Para and Elizabeth Bowling Clubs
- Biggest under cover greens in the southern hemisphere there are 3 greens.
- Photos were shown of the project

Playford CBD

- Hotel will be built on the current Grenville Centre site
- 260 bed 4.5 start hotel
- Showed slides of what the area will look like

• New Grenville Centre to be built on current temporary car park site next to the Civic Centre

SAPOL - Community Police

Senior Constable David Vanderaa.

- We are community base Sergeant Nick SIPOVAC is the leader
- Sergeant SIPOVAC rejuvenated the team in a different way, we are now less community based and more crime reduction based.
- Proactive team has 11 members plus a sergeant
- Increase in crime in new area with some silly behaviour around Skate Park and Curtis Road area. We are trying to reduce this by maintaining a visible police presence.
- There has been some copper stolen from building construction when trying to sell they do not get very much.
- We are trying to have retailers that buy copper to ask for ID before buying, which may prevent the sale.
- Find riding bicycles helps to make more friendlier to meet people
- Trying to be more Proactive than Reactive
- Have had an influx of Probationary Officers at Elizabeth
- Instances like today with fires really stretches our resources
- Today had to call in help from other areas

6. CORRESPONDENCE:

IN:

- 25/3 Cr. Smallwood-Smith thanking my wife and myself for the Sausage sizzle.
- 27/3 Kellie Trottman re: Neighbourhood day
- 28/3 Alison sending photos of the two Neighbourhood Days
- 6/4 Vision for the north follow-up.

OUT:

- 15/3 Email to Members re: Horrie Knight
- 27/3 Email to Kellie re: National Neighbourhood Day
- 6/4 Sent Agenda to Northern Director Education re Guest Speaker

Moved: Pauline Frost Seconded: Brenda Alberton carried

7. REPORTS:

7.1 Elected Members

Cr Jane Onuzans

- Mr Greg Patterson advised Council that an application has been lodged to hand over Curtis Road to the Department for Planning, Transport & Infrastructure (DPTI)
- Promised to send via email FAQ about the Restaurant & Café in Playford to be shared with PACRG

Cr Gay Smallwood-Smith

- Proposed opening of the new Playford Bowling Club is Wednesday 6th June.
- Anzac Services April 24th Overnight Vigil and April 25th Dawn Service.
- Smithfield Sports and Social Club will have breakfast available for participants

7.2 Sub Committees

Fun Day Group - Matthew

- Meetings held on 20th and 27th March
- Minutes distributed to members
- Community Fun Day set for Saturday 3rd November
- Meeting notes will be sent to members for information
- Any feedback regarding meeting notes please send by email to Matthew
- A list of local community groups will be sent out to members if you notice any incorrect information please advise and add any groups missing from the list

Neighbourhood Day

Geoff

- A good day people we have never met before.
- 100% support a good thing
- Briefly talked to neighbours

Ron

- Neighbourhood Day was a very good and enjoyable
- Nice meeting new neighbours
- Most likely could be more participants if not on a Sunday as people do go to church
- Be later next year

Rino gave thanks to the members who organised their Neighbourhood Day

7.3 Round Table

Alison Dwyer

- Planning for next Local Heroes Awards and Playford Alive Initiatives Fund recipients has commenced
- Local Heroes Awards to be launched first week of June
- Playford Alive Initiative Fund grant round to be announced end of July
- Joint awards evening to be held Wednesday 17th October 2018 at the Stretton Centre
- Invite the Community Reference Group to consider nominating a representative to sit on the judging panel

Allison Shaw

• MOC - Years 5-8 there are spots available but the other year levels are full

- The school fete is possibly going to be in term 3 date to be confirmed at the next meeting
- A.G.M was last Tuesday week
- Kim Grant formally introduced himself again

Pauline Frost:

• Attended the NRM Science Conference – Greening of Cities and Water

Betty Alberton:

- Regarding the intersection of Womma and Stebonheath Road
- Are there any updates as to what is happening or not happening to alleviate the serious problems there?
- I have concerns that with the change of government that this may be put on the backburner.
- Also now, we have had two accidents on the corner of Womma and Andrews Road recently this intersection is on the same stretch of road
- Rino responded that Mayor Docherty advised the Council that he has written to the new Minister for Transport regarding the intersections.

Coral:

- Updated regarding house that now has front door boarded up after the front door was open
- 8. MEETING CLOSED: 8.35 pm
- 9. **NEXT MEETING:** 9th May 2018